
 

 

Police Commission Meeting 
July 20, 2017 

6:45 p.m. 
 

Present: Commissioner Neil Bettez, Commissioner Dan Torres, Commissioner Jeff Logan, 
Commissioner Marty Irwin, Chief Joe Snyder. 
Absent: Commissioner Julie Seyfert-Lillis.  
 
At 6:47 p.m. a motion was made by Commissioner Bettez to open the meeting with the pledge. 
Seconded by Commissioner Logan, all aye votes cast, motion carried.  
 
Agenda: +Executive Session, +Parade Review 
A motion was made by Commissioner Logan to adopt the agenda as amended. Seconded by 
Commissioner Irwin, all aye votes cast, motion carried.  
 
Interview for Citizen’s Advisory Committee: 
The Commission and Chief interviewed Gowri Parameswaran as the fifth member of the committee. 
Appointment will be made during the Town Board meeting.  
 
Monthly Report-June 2017: 
Commendations (5) 

1. A letter was received from Hudson Valley LGBTQ for Lt. Lucchesi and the NPPD thanking 
them for their help during the 2017 Pride March and Festival. 

2. A letter was received from the NYS DOH thanking Chief Snyder and Officer Fries for their 
help with the Naloxone interviews. 

3. A letter was received from a local family thanking the NPPD for its service and for keeping 
them safe. 

4. A phone call was received for Officer Bernhardsen from a man he arrested, thanking him for 
being nice through the process.  

5. A letter was received for Officer Kraus and the NPPD for their assistance retrieving a baby 
fawn from a residents’ swimming pool.  
 

Defensive Action (0) 
 
Parade Review: 
Chief Snyder discussed the upcoming parades and any police coverage needed.  
 
Executive Session: 
At 7:12 p.m. a motion was made by Commissioner Bettez to go into Executive Session for the 
purposes of discussing personnel contracts. Seconded by Commissioner Irwin, all aye votes cast, 
motion carried.  
At 7:23 p.m. a motion was made by Commissioner Bettez to come out of Executive Session with no 
action taken. Seconded by Commissioner Irwin, all aye votes cast, motion carried.  
 
At 7:24 p.m. a motion was made by Commissioner Bettez to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by 
Commissioner Irwin, all aye votes cast, motion carried.  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Rosanna Mazzaccari 
Town Clerk 


